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West Berkshire Council 
Planning Policy 
Development and Housing 
Council Offices 
Market Street 
Newbury RG14 5LD 
 

Dear Local Plan Review, 

I understand from SP5/MM10 it is required that the developer will produce a surface water 
drainage strategy to deal with runoff from the site which will not exacerbate existing flood risk 
in Thatcham. In principle this is fairly standard stuff except that the only way that the strategy 
can truly be compliant is by creating a separate drainage route through to the Kennet…for 
which there is currently no provision I assume. 

On site SuDS will maximise on reducing peak discharge to the existing ‘green field’ rate of 
discharge through storage systems with hopefully soakage facilities where possible. However, 
this does not address the increased volume of run off which will be stored and released after 
the storm. Recent experience shows us that storms can come in fairly quick succession, as 
has been the case over the past couple of weeks with Storms Darragh, Eowyn and Herminia. If 
the flood storage facilities are already full from the previous storm then flooding will result in 
Thatcham.  

The recently constructed flood storage facilities along the foot of the hills to the north of 
Thatcham are designed to protect against a repeat of the 2007 event, if the green field slopes 
above these facilities are developed then there will no longer be any natural soakage into the 
underlying geology. This soakage ability cannot be replicated in small areas of concentrated 
soakage…hence the increase in volume of runoff. The available capacity in the surface water 
sewer and culverted watercourse system through Thatcham and on to the River Kennet is 
used up by the recently completed Surface Water Management Plan…the increased volume 
of runoff from proposed new development cannot be taken into this system without 
increasing flood risk in Thatcham. The proposed development is therefore not deliverable 
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unless a new route is found to take surface water away to the River Kennet. If a proposed 
development is undeliverable within the required performance criteria then it cannot be 
approved. 

If the development is approved then, without a new drainage route to the River Kennet, the 
surface water drainage strategy will ultimately be a fudge necessitated by the need to deliver 
the scheme and this certainly will not be sustainable. 

As the requirement for a surface water drainage strategy is included within the LPR aspects 
currently under consideration then a submission pointing out the above position would be 
allowable and valid. 

I have a forty year career in flooding and surface water drainage during which time my expert 
evidence has prevailed at fifteen public inquiries. I have often appeared on national television 
news programmes to give my expert opinion and represented the British Property Federation 
on the UK Government’s Policy Advisory Board for the SuDS standards following the Flood and 
Water Management Act 2010. 

Benjamin Mitchell  
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